HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on January 12th.2022
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.T.Dossor
   Cllr.M.Bown  









Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation  A resident of Waterloo Road gave a detailed explanation of her objections to a planning application at 23 Waterloo Road. A letter had been sent to Broadland DC and a copy circulated to all Parish Councillors.
b) Police Report The website indicated that no crimes had been recorded during the month of November.
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper reported on changes within the Highways dept. Following the departure of the Highways Engineer responsible for the local area. He would be taking up outstanding matters at a senior level including the installation of bus stops at the Grange Road / Buxton Road junction and additional mounting columns for the SAM2 speed sign. A programme of repairs was underway on the NDR including replacement signs and drainage issues at some roundabouts.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam had submitted a written report in which she stated that food waste collections would be extended to all starting in October. GP surgeries would have a “Community Connector” in post to whom medical staff could refer patients who required assistance with various social issues.
e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies Cllr.Neesam (BDC)
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Saggers as a Village Hall committee member
3. Minutes of the meeting on November 17th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the No Parking signs for the green had been delivered and Cllr.Howes had volunteered to install them. The Clerk had replaced the defibrillator pads in the Village Hall unit as they had reached their expiry date. The Clerk had confirmed that Vortex would still mow the area behind the Millennium Car Park. He had also received a report from Zak Branch Ltd. that trees in the verge adjacent to the village pond should be trimmed. It was agreed to accept the cost of £150.
5. Planning No objection was raised to an orangery and swimming pool at Hainford Place. The Council objected to an extension at 23 Waterloo Road on the grounds that it was out of scale with the existing and neighbouring properties, too close to the boundary and it would cause a significant loss of amenity to the neighbouring resident. There was also concern that it could have future business use.
6. Council Vacancy It was agreed that once the statutory notice period had expired, the Clerk should post notices inviting residents to offer themselves to be considered for co-option.
7. Precept Following a report from the Clerk on likely future expenditure and consideration being given to accrued reserves, members resolved to keep the precept unchanged for 2022/23 at £12,232.
8. Bank Mandate The necessary forms were signed to replace Cllr.Fuller with Cllr.Howes as a cheque signatory.
9. Citizens Advice Following an appeal the Council resolved to donate £100.00
10. Correspondence A request for an additional deer warning sign on the A140 had been received and this was supported and passed to Highways for action.
11. Finance 
Cheques signed during winter recess:




SLCC Sub. (part)






£48.00

Soanes Signs (inc.VAT)





£144.00

Defib World – New Pads (inc.VAT)



£85.59

J.Graves – Salary + Expenses 3rd. qtr.(inc.PAYE)

£1110.37

Broadland DC – Bin emptying




£321.20


(Re-imbursement from V.Hall)



-£131.40

Cheques signed:









NCC – Play area licence





£150.00

Norfolk Citizens Advice





£100.00

Balances c/fwd. (excluding Ch.Field a/c)  £25,520.78
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports
Members were asked to bring any suggestions for a permanent feature to mark the Platinum Jubilee to the next meeting.
13. Questions from the public None
14. Date of Next Meeting Wednesday February 9th. 7.30 p.m.
